
 

DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN  
Wednesday, February 5, 2020 
B Day 
 
TODAY’S EVENTS  
Advisory  Bell Schedule 
National School Counselors’ Week, All Week 
Queen of Hearts Week 2020, All Week 
Queen of Hearts Ticket Sales/Pickup, Cafeteria, Both Lunches  
Queen of Hearts Ticket Sales/Pickup, Auditorium Lobby, 2:30pm  
Musical Tech, Auditorium, 2:30pm  
Drivers Ed, Room 1215, 2:30pm  
Leadership Team, Media Center, 2:30pm  
Capital Foundation Board Meeting, Conference Room, 5:00pm  
 

PARENT ANNOUNCEMENT 
To sign up for general PTSA communications [information for all BHS families], visit 
http://broughtonptsa.weebly.com/communications.html​.  

Parents – you asked, we listened. Starting on 2/12: Pierce Watson, The WELL’s Achievement Programs and 
Services Lead, will be leading a holistic, generalized group tutoring opportunity, where students can learn 
studying and note taking skills ​applicable in all subjects. Get on the list now – email Pierce at 
achievement@wade.org. And, if you are a note taking or study skills expert, and would like to volunteer with 
this new project, please also email Pierce. 
 
SAVE THE DATE! Sunday, April 26th for the 2020 Are You Smarter Than a 10​th​ Grader? Trivia Tournament! Click 
here ​to see our sponsorship opportunities. Team registration will open Feb. 3​rd​. Silent auction items and team 
prizes are welcome. Please contact Betsey McFarland, bmcfarland@gmail.com.  
 
GLOBAL POINTS OF PROGRESS --  United States:  An all-time high of 63,000 children were adopted across the 
United States through the foster care system in 2018, an almost 25% increase since 2014. ​The upturn largely 
reflects the thousands of families that have been broken by the opioid crisis - forcing children to be placed in new 
homes. But the rise also shows successful efforts by states to promote adoption, especially those hit hard by the 
crisis, such as West Virginia and Louisiana. Next to living with their biological parents, children succeed best when 
in a stable household with adoptive parents, rather than moving between families in the foster care system, 
experts say.   

 
STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL] 
 
 
Song-A-Gram auditions are after school TODAY, and Song-A-Grams on Friday, 2/14, Valentine's Day! See Ms. 
Pattisall-Williams if you have any questions! 
 
Queen of Hearts 2020: We are excited to soon host our 2020 Queen of Hearts events! The 2020 Queen of Hearts 
Dance will be held on Saturday, February 8th from 9pm-12am. Tickets will go on sale online on January 24 and 
end on February 6th. Tickets for the dance can be purchased on-line using the following link: 
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/2020qohcandyland​. Students can also purchase and pickup their online sale 
tickets before and after school in front of the Diane Payne Auditorium (2:15 pm -3:00 pm and Friday until 3:30 
pm) and during both lunches in the cafeteria on February 5th-7th. In order to purchase or pick-up tickets, 
students must show their picture ID. Final Ticket Sale will end on Friday, February 7th at 3:30. If your student 
plans to invite a guest who is not a current Broughton student, he or she must complete the ​Queen of Hearts 
Dance Guest Application​ and return it to the BHS Main Office by 3:30 pm on Tuesday, February 4th. To gain 
entrance to the dance ALL Broughton students and their guests must show a picture ID.  
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Men's Golf interest meeting on 2/10 at 5:00 PM in the classroom in the gym. Student/Athletes and Parents 
invited. 
 
FROM THE WELL: ​Teen Talk - every Monday, 3-4 p.m. at the WELL. Our friends from Interact will join 
us in February for topics related to Teen Dating Violence Prevention. Every Monday a new 
conversation. Come join us! 
 
GAPS – don’t forget, registration deadline for this fantastic STEM program is February 19th. Apply 
HERE. Only 20 spots available. 
 
If you’re a Wake County high school student, then our computer lab is your resource! Come to the 
WELL for access to the internet, help with homework, and an all-around warm environment. 
Lab Hours: Monday – Thursday 2:30 – 6pm and Friday 2:30 – 4pm 
 
SOPHOMORES: Broughton has been asked to nominate one outstanding sophomore for the Hugh O’Brian  after 
Youth Leadership Seminar [HOBY]. HOBY, one of the oldest and most prominent youth leadership organizations 
in the world, was founded by actor Hugh O’Brian after returning from spending nine inspirational days working 
and volunteering with Dr. Albert Schweitzer, the 1952 Nobel Peace Prize Winner. Broughton[s nominee will 
attend a HOBY Weekend Retreat on the campus of NCSU scheduled for June 12-14, 2020. Last year Broughton’s 
HOBY Ambassador was Ainsley Mesnard. Sophomores who would like to be considered nor nomination should 
sign up in the Guidance Resource Center [Room 1209]. For more information about HOBY, visit HOBY.org. 
 
Spring Sports Wristbands are required if you are trying out for a sport. You must have a current physical, be 
registered on the Athletic Registration site and bring a current report card that shows your 1st semester grades. 
We will be available Monday, Feb.10 in the Holliday Gym lobby during both lunches and after school until 3 PM 
and on Tuesday, Feb. 11 ONLY after school until 3 PM We will not be available any other time during the day due 
to teaching responsibilities. 

Save the Date: The HOSA future health professionals and health science students are hosting the second annual 
Health Fair in the media center on February 27th, 2020 from 8:00am to 2:00pm. The Health fair will include 
student led activities, community vendors and blood pressure screenings. Donations and vendors: For the health 
fair we are looking for prizes (key chains, sunglasses, chapstick etc.) that we can giveaway in goodie bags to 
participants. We are also looking for vendor volunteers (fitness companies or health related companies that can 
offer their time and provide information on wellness. Contact Jeannese Castro at jcastro2@wcpss.net for 
details. 

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS]  
 
Calling all high school Juniors! Do you want to TRAVEL ABROAD this summer for FREE? Discover the world 
through outdoor leadership, volunteering abroad or designing your own trip! Destinations include: Africa, North 
America, South America and Asia. Applicants must demonstrate ​financial need​ and be in ​good academic 
standing.​ To apply, visit broughtontravelfellowship.com. 
 
The Chi Rho Omega Chapter of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority is accepting students to sign up for their #CAP 
Program open to all juniors and seniors. Students can expect support while they plan, apply and prepare for 
college. The #CAP Program events include SAT/ACT Prep Workshops, College Application Assistance, Financial 
Aid Workshops and College Campus Tours. A kickoff event is scheduled for Saturday, February 8 at 4:00pm in 
Emery Gym on the campus of St. Augustine’s University. Register at ​cap@chirhoomega-aka.com​.  
  

College Reps Visiting Broughton 
2019-2020 School Year   

University of Alabama, Tuscaloosa Friday, February 7 B-Day  1:15PM  
UNC-Greensboro Monday, February 10 A-Day  8:00AM 
UNC-Asheville Tuesday, February 11 B-Day  8:15 
NCSU VetPAC Friday, February 21 B-Day  1:15PM 

mailto:cap@chirhoomega-aka.com


 

EAst Carolina University Monday, February 24 A-Day  1:15PM 
Campbell University Wednesday, February 26 A-Day  1:15PM 
Wingate University Thursday, March 5 A-Day  8:15AM 
Warren Wilson College Friday, March 20 A-Day  9:45AM 
 

College & University Open Houses/Information Sessions  

[Not held on the Broughton campus] 

NCA&T  State University Saturday, March 14 10am-1[,  
Register at undergradadmissions.ncat.edu  

 

Summer Job Opportunities 
Looking for a fun and rewarding summer job? Join a team as a summer Day Camp Counselor at the Alexander YMCA. 
Work alongside friends getting paid to play. Competitive hourly pay rate. Free YMCA staff membership. Opportunity 
for employment to continue after the summer. Develop skills that are useful for all careers. Apply today. Visit 
www.ymcatriangle.org/jobs​.  
 
The Alexander and Southeast Raleigh YMCAs are hiring lifeguards for summer positions and year round positions. Both 
indoor and outdoor opportunities are available. Not certified yet? They are offering lifeguard certification classes this 
spring FREE for hired applicants. Apply online at ​www.YMCATriangle.org/jobs​ . 
 

COMMUNITY SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES 
 
The WAKE Up and Read Book Drive collects over 130,000 books that need to sorted, counted, and packed in boxes to go out 
to local schools.  It takes hundreds of volunteer hours to accomplish this task.  We have book sorting opportunities on 
Saturdays - February 15, February 29, March 14, and April 4 with morning and afternoon shifts.  This is a great opportunity to 
volunteer with your friends and earn community service hours.  Please visit 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0f48a8ad2babf58-february3​  ​check the link​ to sign up.   
 
Stough Elementary PTA is celebrating Chinese New Year on February 7 from 5:30-8:00. We are looking for volunteers to help serve food, 
decorate and clean up after the event. Please see the sign up genius link on the school website under the Student Tab and then Community 
Service Opportunities. 
 
The Woman’s Club of Raleigh is a non-profit which offers various service opportunities to the community at large and specifically to the 
students throughout Wake County through grants and scholarships. They are in need of help in setting up for events which would include 2 
hours to move tables and chairs. Dates needed: Friday afternoon, January 24th -2 students (we are flexible with the time) for set up for the 
Annual Music Festival. April 28th: 2 students @ 3:30 for set up for Public Issues Forum on Race Relations. To sign-up, please contact Lynn 
Wiss @ wisslynn@gmail.com or text (preferably) or call 908-783-3855. 
 
Underwood Elementary Winter Carnival is again looking for volunteers for their annual Winter Carnival on Saturday, February 8th. Students 
will operate games and help with set-up and break down. A fun event! Free food and drink for volunteers! To sign up: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040a4daeaa2aa13-underwood1​. Questions? Please contact Kelly Chadwick, 919-741-0633. 
 
34th Annual International Festival of Raleigh will be held March 6-8, 2020 at the NC State Fairgrounds in the Jim Graham Building and the 
Expo Center. Broughton students are wonderful volunteers for our festival and we hope they will volunteer this year! They can use the 
following link to sign up for shifts: ​https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0545adaf29a6f49-friday5​. If you have any questions, please 
contact DeAnne Dotson, ​https://internationalfocus.org/.Thank​ you for supporting the International Festival! 
 
Windsor Point Retirement Home. Interacting with young people is a treat for an elderly person stuck inside a retirement facility. Grab some 
friends and come lead a simple craft, deliver a homemade card, bring a special snack or pop by with a gentle pet at Windsor Point's 
healthcare unit. Ideas are welcome! Hours are flexible and can work with your schedule. To schedule a time, please contact: Julie Ann 
Martes, Activity Coordinator, jamartes@windsorpoint.com, 919-552-4580 ext 215, Windsor Point, 1221 Broad Street, Fuquay Varina, NC 
27526. 
 
Support ‘WAKE Up and READ’ by donating books for children in need! Starting January 6th – February 15th, 
WAKE Up and Read will collect new and gently-used books for children ages birth – 12. Wade Edwards Learning 
Lab (WELL) will be a public drop off for WAKE Up and Read’s Book Collection. Students looking to donate books 
can receive community service hours, 1 hour for every 3 books. 
 
Edenton Street United Methodist Church needs student volunteers for their annual Red Rose Benefit, a dinner 
and silent auction fundraiser for the Ruth Sheets Adult Care Center. The Center provides day care for frail, senior 
adults. Volunteers are needed to help serve horderves, dinner and clean up tables. Volunteers are asked to wear 
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white collared shirt/blouse, black pants/black/dark polished shoes. Pizza will be served. The event is scheduled 
for ​Saturday, February 29 ​and volunteers are needed from 3:30 until 9:15pm. To sign up, cal or email Pete Cotter 
at 919-218-5029 or ​pcotter@mdough.net​ with your cell # and email address.  
 
Blue Jay Point County Park  has several volunteer events coming up during the Spring semester that would be great 
Community Service opportunities for high schoolers! A link to the Volunteer Page on our website, where students can sign 
up for volunteer opportunities online ​http://www.wakegov.com/parks/bluejay/Pages/volunteer.aspx​. Each student MUST 
pre-register with us individually online as a volunteer and provide us with a properly completed and signed Volunteer 
Service Agreement and Release Form (link provided)  at beginning of the volunteer opportunity: 
http://www.wakegov.com/parks/bluejay/Documents/Volunteer_Release_Form.pdf​. Questions? Please contact Kelly 
Hendrix, ​bluejaypoint@wakegov.com​. 
 
Underwood Elementary Winter Carnival is again looking for volunteers for their annual Winter Carnival on 
Saturday, February 8th.  Students will operate games and help with set-up and break down. A fun event! Free 
food and drink for volunteers! To sign up: ​https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040a4daeaa2aa13-underwood1​. 
Questions? Please contact Kelly Chadwick, 919-741-0633. 

The Women’s Center Garden. ​The Women’s Center is a non-profit, 501c3 organization that provides life-saving basic needs 
and services and programs to women experiencing trauma, abuse, mental illness and homelessness. The Garden not only 
provides fresh produce for meals at the center, but it donates a portion of the harvests to local food banks as well. The 
Garden also provides therapy and job skills and training for its clients. The Women’s Center Garden is located behind the 
Alexander YMCA off Hillsborough Street. The official address is 214 Park Avenue. Depending on the season, volunteers are 
needed for weeding, digging, planting, and watering. If you are interested in volunteering at The Women’s Center Garden, 
please contact Georgia Brown at ​georgia.brown@wcwc.org​. 
 
Community Hope is an academically structured mentoring and literacy program that addresses the individual 
learning needs and holistic growth of students living in under resourced communities in Raleigh.  The 
Community Hope Mentoring program matches a volunteer mentor (ages 16+) with a child.  Our mentors meet 
with their students once a week throughout the traditional school year.  Through this one-on-one mentoring 
relationship, students receive support, affirmation, and guidance from a positive role model to encourage their 
personal character development and academic success. With your help, students can gain more than one grade 
level of literacy proficiency each year as well as an expanded vision for their future. For more information 
contact Kelsey Swift at 919-582-2223 ext.2223.  
 

 
College & University Open Houses/Information Sessions  

[Not held on the Broughton campus] 
 
Belmont University Preview[TN] Register at Belmont.edu/Previewday 

February 22 
 
 
 
Sewenee, The University of the South Preview Events 

Saturday, February 15 
RSVP: visit.sewanee.edu 

 
VMI Open Houses February 28-29 

RSVP ​openhouse@vmi.edu 
 
 
 

SUMMER ENRICHMENT OPPORTUNITIES 

[The Daily Announcements Bulletins typically list only out-of-state summer enrichment 

activities for high school students. For information regarding programs offered on North 

Carolina campuses, visit the website at ​www.CFNC.org​ and SEARCH “College Preparation 

Opportunities.” Also, refer to the WCPSS list of summer camp  
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programs for elementary through high school students at 

www.wcpss.net/school_to_career/summer_camp​ or for additional camp options in NC and 

SC at ​www.carolinacamps.com​.  
 

The ​Summer Immersion Program​ at Wake Forest University is an immersive, week-long experience for rising 
high school sophomores, juniors, seniors and incoming college freshmen designed to provide an introduction to 
college life and the opportunity to explore a potential career pathway or field of study. 
Program Highlights: Explore a Career Pathway or Major: Students choose from 19 specialized institutes and learn 
from industry professionals and Wake Forest faculty.  

○ Animation Law 
○ Biosciences and Engineering Leadership 
○ Business Medicine 
○ Debate and Public Advocacy Policy and Politics 
○ Documentary Film Psychology 
○ Entrepreneurship Sports Marketing 
○ Finance and Investing Sports Medicine 
○ Health and Exercise Science Technology 
○ Health and Wellbeing Virtual Reality 
○ Neuroscience 
○   

● Prepare for College: Students experience college life by living in the dorms, eating in the dining hall, and 
participating in a campus tour and admissions information session. 
  

● Build Your Network: Students engage with peers from all over the world and build relationships with 
our Academic Leaders who are experts and faculty members in various fields of study. 

How to Apply: 
To apply, visit ​immersion.summer.wfu.edu ​ and complete the free, online application. The application requires a 
recommendation from a teacher, guidance counselor or principal, and the completion of two short essays. 
Applications are open and reviewed on a rolling admissions basis. 
 
 
TEENS CHANGE THE WORLD SUMMER PROGRAM! The program is a week-long service and leadership experience 
that will give teens the opportunity to volunteer, learn about a variety of local causes, hear from social impact 
experts, and even pitch their ideas for social impact. Throughout the week-long session, Teens will:  

● Earn 15 service hours in one week 
● Boost Resumes, Portfolios & College Admissions Materials 
● Tap into their personal leadership potential & explore their passion for social change 
● Get hands-on experience designing their own project for social change 
● Pitch a service project idea for making a difference in the community 

For more information, including exact program dates, cost and scholarship options, please visit 
activategood.org/teenschangethe world or contact YouthPrograms at ​schools@activategood.org​.  
 

Pratt’s PreCollege Summer 2020 [Brooklyn Campus] provides students with an opportunity to build 
their art and design skills, create a portfolio of of their work, and explore possibilities for study and 
employment in creative fields.  Classes are modeled after Pratt’s undergraduate curriculum and are 
taught by experienced faculty and alumni. Each summer, nearly 400 high school students from across 
the country and around the globe are invited to Pratt’s Brooklyn campus to participate in PreCollege. 
The program is offered July 6-31. For more information, visit pratt.edu/precollege. Deadline: March 1, 
2020.  
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Looking for an adventure this summer? Take a look at Hollinsummer, a residential program for high 
school girls, July 19-25. It offers a great combination of learning and fun on one of Virginia’s most 
beautiful campuses. Visit hollins.edu/hollinsummer for more information and to register.  

Passionate about learning? Intellectually adventurous? Find programs and peers [Grade 7-12] that 
share your interests at ​Stanford Pre-Collegiate Studies.​ Online, On-Campus, Residential, Commuter, 
Summer, Year Round. For more information and to apply, vuisit spcs.stanford.edu/find-yourself.  

Smith College [Northampton, MA] offers precollege intellectually stimulating programs for high 
school-aged women who wish to pursue their academic interests in the classroom and beyond. Every 
year, Smith offers more than 300 young women -- from various nationalities and racial and 
socioeconomic backgrounds -- the freedom to explore, live and study with other motivated and 
ambitious students from around the world. Programs are open to women entering grades 9, 10, 11 
and 12 in fall 2020. For more information and to apply, visit ​www.smith.edu/summer​. Deadline: 
March 1, 2020.  

California College of the Arts offers high school students the opportunity to study art, design, 
architecture, and creative writing in the San Francisco Bay Area this summer. Participants join a 
diverse group of creative thinkers and makers on the beautiful Oakland campus. The programs are 
open to current high school sophomores, juniors, and seniors. Sessions are 4 weeks and run from June 
22 - July 17.  For more information and to apply, visit cca.edu/precollege. Deadline: March 30, 2020.  

Appalachian​'s Walker College of Business invites Broughton students to apply to the​ 2020 Martha Guy 
Summer Institute!​ The application to apply opens on December 1, 2019. The Martha Guy Summer 
Institute (MGSI) has a sixteen year history of providing a unique summer program for ​high-achieving 
high school juniors​ interested in pursuing a degree in some area of business. MGSI is looking for 
participants from North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia and beyond! As a way to be more 
inclusive, this year the program will offer significantly reduced fees for tuition/ meal plan – a 40% 
reduction!  As a way to accomplish this, the camp has been restructured into a two-week program. The 
institute provides on-campus instruction and fun activities, as well as possible local and/or regional 
travel. Participants will develop their leadership skills, explore careers in business, meet business leaders 
and develop new business ideas to present to industry leaders.Those participating in Finance Academy, 
DECA or FBLA clubs, as well as others interested in business are typically good fit applicants for the 
program. Program dates – July 19–August 1, 2020 Application deadline – February 28, 2020 Tuition – 
$1000 + $350 meal plan* - a 40% reduction from the 2019 program! *need-based tuition scholarships 
are available 

 

Summerfuel ​offers a range of academic summer programs 

at some of the world’s most respected universities, and in culturally rich and vibrant cities 

across the United States, England and Spain. Students choose two subjects from a range of 

more than 100 subjects. Outside of class, there are many extra-curricular activities on every 

program, as well as guest speakers, workshops, and field-trips. To summarize, the following 

programs are offered:  

● Pre-College Campus Experiences at Oxford University, UC-BErkeley, UNC-Chapel Hill 

and Tufts University.  

● Business & Social Enterprise at Stanford, Columbia and Esade Barcelona.  

● Language Study at Spain: Barcelona & Andalusia.  

● Technology/Design at MIT Design Lab.  

For more information, call 1.212.796.8340 

 

http://www.smith.edu/summer


 

Oxbridge Academic Programs ​offer 7th through 12th graders the opportunity to explore 

new cities, new languages, and new cultures through the activities and courses of their 

choice. Held on top university campuses and great cultural centers in the UK [Oxford and 

CAmbridge], US, France, and Spain, the programs are academically rigorous, culturally rich, 

and immersive. For more information visit oxbridgeprograms.com, email 

info@oxbridgeprograms.com​ or call 800.828.8349. 

 

Broadreach High School Summer Study Abroad Programs. ​Dive and sail voyages and 

land-based scuba adventures around the globe.  Participants earn college credits through 

immersive, hands-on learning. For more information: ​www.globroadreach.com​ / 
info@gobroadreach.com​ / 919-256-8200.  

 

Summer Pre-College at Marist College. ​3 college credits. 2-week courses. 1 amazing 

experience.Prepare to have the best summer of your life exploring your creative and 

academic interests. This opportunity, available to high school sophomores and juniors, will 

provide you with a taste of college life, both in the classroom and on campus. Spend two to 

four weeks at the Poughkeepsie, New York City and Florence locations. For more 

information, visit ​www.marist.edu/precollege​.  
 

Registration for the ​Design Camp offered at NC State​ open January 29, 2020. The high 

school day camps for rising 9th, 10th and 11th graders are scheduled for July 6-10 or July 

13-17 [cost, $825] and the high school residential camps for resing 11th & 12th graders are 

scheduled for June 21-27 or July 26-August 1 [cost $1225]. For more information, visit 

design.ncsu.edu/designlab/.  

 

Two camps offered by the Raleigh Parks & Recreation Department​: Teen X-treme is 

a high quality summer camp program specifically designed for teens ages 12-14. This 

program leads tees through a broad curriculum of socially interactive experiences that 

includes arts and craft, field trips, indoor/outdoor recreational games, character & 

leadership, and other fun activities. The first one is called Campus Cruising, where they 

spend a week visiting two college campuses a day. The second one is called “Teen Corp” 

which gives community service [20 hours] by doing service projects around Raleigh. For 

more information, visit 

https://www.raleighnc.gov/parks/content/ParksRec/Articles/Programs/Teen/TeenSummerCa

mps.html​.  
 

The Summer Training in Academic Research (STAR) Program​, a summer program hosted by Duke 
University,  provides a high-quality research experience for undergraduate students, ​high school 
students​, and middle and high school teachers during the summer academic break. The eight-week 
program, held June 22 to August 13, 2020, will give ​participants who are interested in science and 
medicine​ real hands-on experience in research methodology and writing. Participants are placed in 
teams and matched with Duke faculty mentors to work on an original, hypothesis-driven project, 
originating as a one-page summary and culminating in a complete research paper. A goal of the 
program is to have every participant qualify for co-authorship on a peer-reviewed manuscript related 
to their team’s project. The STAR Program is held at the Duke Clinical Research Institute in Durham, 
N.C., which has organized educational and support programs for junior faculty, fellows, residents, and 
medical students as well as high school and college students. ​Participants receive a stipend to attend, 
which makes the program an option even for students who planned to work over the summer break. 
(see below)​. ​Application forms for the 2020 STAR Program are now available for download from the 
https://dcri.org/education/dukes-star-program/​website​. ​We are now accepting applications​ until 
midnight January 10, 2020. ​We recruit a mix of high school students, college undergraduates, and 
teachers.  The two teachers selected every summer participate fully in the curriculum, as well as 
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provide student oversight and assistance with team-building activities.  Teachers receive a stipend for 
their 8 weeks of participation in the program.  

Barnard College in partnership with Columbia University ​offer numerous pre-college 

summer programs that allow high school students to explore their interests and put theory 

into practice in a New York City minute. The programs are exploratory in nature and give 

participants the opportunity to experience college life in the City as a resident or a day 

student. Visit barnard.edu/precollegeprograms to learn more about their summer institute 

programs in entrepreneurship, women’s and gender studies, urban studies, social justice 

reform, art history and fashion, creative writing, STEM, and much more. Session 1 is 

scheduled from June 27 - July 11, Session 1-b is scheduled from June 27-June 25. Session 2 

is scheduled from July 18 - August 1. Applications are reviewed on a rolling basis beginning 

on December 1, 2019. Priority Deadline is Monday, January 20, 2020. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  



 

  

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 
 
  
 

  

 

 

 


